Greetings Students, Friends & Colleagues,

Happy March! I was out in short sleeves yesterday and awoke to snow today. Such are our lives during this dynamic time of year; and as the buds start growing and warily unfurling we should also consider how we can grow in the upcoming seasons. In Tennessee I'm getting excited for all of us to enjoy learning from Janine Benyus, our human mentor in the emerging field of biomimicry and the changes she'll bring to our way of looking at the world. In Missouri, lambing season is in full sway (which is nothing but change) and I'm getting ready for a lot of spinning demonstrations (not the bikes, the wool) as we work to connect urbanites and suburbanites to the natural resources that support us - in the fields, forests and farms.

In this issue of the newsletter I've got a variety pack for you from changes our Lipscomb grads are making in the world to vehicles for you to learn or stretch areas of your professional brain that like the exercise!

In this letter:

- Lipscomb's Sustainable Business Summit: <u>You</u> can talk biomimicry/business/design with Janine Benyus.
- A Peek into the United Kingdom's Department of Energy & Climate Change
- Lipscomb Grad Changing the Face of Sustainability on our Southeast Coast

Lipscomb's Sustainable Business Summit

You may have already known about Lipscomb's Sustainable Business Summit; but did you know as a current student, adjunct or Institute of Sustainable Practice Alum you will be able to talk to your Natural Resources textbook's author? Yes, Janine Benyus is the keynote speaker for the conference this year and she will conduct a special session: Nature/Life as a Guide to Individual Professional Success just for you! For those of you who aren't in these three categories, take heart! She'll be our keynote speaker on Tuesday, March 27th as well. Here's where you can learn much more about this and all the other great conference workshops at this year's event. http://www.lipscomb.edu/sustainability/Sustainable-Business-Summit Come feed your gray matter and fuel yourself for positive change with the information and many connections to be had at this, our 5th Anniversary Business Summit!

The United Kingdom's Department of Energy & Climate Change

As we move through the world in our businesses and at home we should be mindful of continuing to learn - not only from our colleagues and mentors here - but all around the world. I regularly review publications from different points around the globe and thought you might want to as well. In this issue of the U.K.'s Department of Energy & Climate Change you can see what professionals are doing "across the pond" and look at the Carbon Reduction Calculator for some ideas you might be able to use here. Cheerio!

Sustainability Advisory Committee members pick up the torch of Hilton Head Island's eco-outlook.

"Hilton Head Monthly" Tuesday, 28 February 2012 10:39 By Sally Mahan

There are few people who would argue with the statement that the lure of Hilton Head Island is directly tied to the environment. After all, when the island was first developed in the 1950s, the goal was to promote and protect our natural resources and beauty. The questions now are: Have we lost our way? Are we doing enough to protect our island over the coming decades? And what steps can we take as a community to make certain that the original promise to protect our environment is kept for future generations?

Those questions and more are being addressed by a recently-formed panel called the Sustainability Advisory Committee. The original idea for the sustainability board came out of the Mayor's Vision Task Force, which was created by then-mayor Tom Peeples in 2009.

The task force met for about 10 months and discussed issues such as improving our local economy, the future of tourism, technological issues, development and revitalization, and more. The 13-member group finished its work in September 2010 and released a 109-page "Vision 2025" report identifying the community's core values and 11 key recommendations.

The first core value identified by the Mayor's Vision Task Force was to "protect the natural beauty, environmental resources and unique sense of place of our sea island." Naturally (no pun intended), the protection of the environment followed. One of the recommendations the task force made was to "appoint a Sustainability Advisory Committee to identify, explore and promote environmental and 'sustainability' options, policies and practices."

To that end, the seven-member sustainability committee was created by the Greater Island Council or Hilton Head Island and Bluffton, a nonprofit group of community leaders whose goal is to protect the quality of life on and around Hilton Head Island. The committee is being chaired by Teresa Wade, founder of Experience Green (and Lipscomb ISP Grad - You go girl!), a Hilton Head organization devoted to "building sustainable communities that benefit the planet, its people and prosperity." The committee has just started its work, which includes developing strategies to address a variety of topics, including the island's resource consumption, water quality and supply, waste management, energy consumption and alternative energy sources, transportation, and more.

"We're in the process of determining our top priorities and doing an island-wide assessment," said Wade. "When we have numbers associated with the various topics, we can get a baseline and strategize future goals for five years, 10 years, etc., down

the road.

"There's a lot to consider, including our demographics, our challenges, the economy...

The key takeaway is that sustainability is integrated and intertwined in our community's decision-making."

Wade stressed that the group is a "citizens' committee."

"This committee is working on behalf of the community. We don't work under the town, and we weren't appointed by the town. Ultimately, the committee's recommendations will be presented to the town council for consideration."

But in the meantime, Wade said the committee will be reaching out to others. "As we go forward we want to include multiple stakeholders, including the POAs, the schools, and other community organizations and individuals."

Meanwhile, Wade said she is very pleased and excited about the committee's work. "It's so encouraging to see the passion, interest and commitment of this group." She also believes that the community must be passionate about the future.

"When I first came here, I was so impressed with the original idea of Hilton Head. I think that torch kind of got left behind at a certain stage. We want to reignite that passion and get back to the original identity of Hilton Head and to live in harmony with our environment."

Sustainability Advisory Committee

Mark Baker, Wood + Partners
Peter Kristian, Hilton Head Plantation
Tony Wartko, The Sea Pines Resort
Milt Rhodes, New Urban Water Works
Stu Rodman, Beaufort County Council
Allen Ward, Ward Edwards
Teresa Wade, Experience Green

Timeline

2009: Then-Mayor Tom Peeples taps 13 community leaders to serve on the Mayor's Vision Task Force to "chart the course for the island's next 50 years."

2010: The task force looks at the town's strengths and weaknesses, its core values and its future. Topics include the town's master plan, the local economy, tourism, technology, development and revitalization, and more.

2011: The task force releases a 109-page report called "Vision 2025," which includes 11 key strategies to guide the town over the coming decades.

2012: The Greater Island Council, a nonprofit organization of community leaders, implements a task force recommendation and puts together a seven-member Sustainability Advisory Committee to "research, develop and promote sustainable

options, policies and practices that enhance Hilton Head Island's economic, social and environmental performance."

So, have a wonderful March. Dare to change. And as a parting shot (& because I love a good quote) please, enjoy the following:

Though much is taken, much abides; and though

We are not now the strength which in old days

Moved earth and heaven, that which we are, we are:

One equal temper of heroic hearts,

Made weak by time and fate, strong in will

To strive, to seek, to find, and not to yield.

- Alfred Lord

Tennyson

Never to yield,

Margo

Margo Farnsworth

Screendoor Consulting

Adjunct Faculty, Lipscomb University Institute for Sustainable Practices
615-478-4889

Give good people good information and they'll do good things.

(If you've just received this single newsletter, it may be because I thought you'd be interested in this particular subject. You may or may not get others. If you want on my list regularly, e-mail me. If you want off my list, e-mail me. Thanks!)